ON THE WEB
A complete copy of the new Route 70 study is available at http://groups.google.com/group/safer70.


Cherry Hill officials must look at latest Rt. 70 plan

Courier-Post Opinion

Wednesday, October 24, 2007
The township council should have a special meeting to hear from residents who crafted their own Rt. 70 study.

For the last three months, a group of Cherry Hill residents concerned about the future of Route 70 has researched ways to improve the busy state highway that's the township's unofficial Main Street.

Monday, the Cherry Hill Citizens for a Safer Route 70 formally presented their 73-page report to the township council.

Often, residents in South Jersey communities object to road widening or realignment proposals. However, rarely do residents take the time and effort to form a group, thoroughly study the issue for three months, and compile a report that goes beyond just complaining, but offers concrete suggestions for how things can be done better.

Whether or not the mayor and township council or the township's traffic engineers agree with the suggestions of this report, there should be a special council meeting called to review it and discuss the proposals laid out in the report with residents. These residents have taken the time to engage in the democratic process in a thoughtful and measured way in the interest of their neighborhoods. Cherry Hill's elected representatives owe these residents a proper forum to ask questions, discuss and debate the points of their study and how it differs from the township's Route 70 study released earlier this year.

Widening Route 70 looks like a necessity to handle the huge volume of cars that use the highway each day. Still, the township must have a public meeting with those who oppose widening to consider their research and listen to their proposals.
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